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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Newsletter Issue Dates 

• It’s tough being editor of such a highly respected publication. With a two-day week next week, there 
will be an end-of-term Newsletter on Tuesday, but I didn’t want to break the printing routine, so 
today’s is a bit briefer and factual. It also means I can write more about Legally Blonde on Tuesday 
without jinxing the last night tonight. Plus, as you’ll see below, I expect that covid advice and 
guidance might be a bit better on Tuesday than it is today.  

 

Covid: Changes to Official Guidance 

• In order to remain impartial, it’s probably best if I don’t use my own words and quote directly from 
yesterday’s guidance from the Department for Education. These are the new arrangements as from 
today, Friday 1st April. 

 

• “Children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and 
avoid contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or childcare when they no 
longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend. 

• Adults with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other 
people for 5 days, which is when they are most infectious. For children and young people aged 18 
and under, the advice will be 3 days. [Which implies we’re all going to rush out and buy tests; which 
none of my local pharmacies have in stock] 

• For education and childcare settings from Friday 1 April: 

• Regular asymptomatic testing is no longer recommended in any education or childcare setting, 
including in SEND, alternative provision and children’s social care settings. Therefore, settings will 
no longer be able to order test kits 

• The UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) will publish new guidance. Most of the specific COVID-
19 guidance for education and childcare settings will be withdrawn from GOV.UK on Friday 1 April. 
The operational guidance on the testing in education settings document sharing platform will also be 
removed on the same day. 

• Please do not hand out any test kits to staff, pupils, or students unless advised by your local health 
protection team, local authority or director of public health.”  

 

THOUGHT OF THE FORTNIGHT 
"We are what we repeatedly do. Excellence, then, is not an act, but a habit."  Aristotle 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1euurg-X9V9fy-PAa3HAok_6Hf0rXmMCW


Covid: what these changes mean in practice 

• If your child is ill, don’t send them to school, please. 

• If they have covid symptoms, be doubly careful about sending them to school, and please don’t if 
they have any form of raised temperature. 

• At time of writing this, I am not sure what the reporting arrangements to the DfE and Devon will be. 
So, when phoning or e-mailing in notification of absence, please continue to tell us any covid 
symptoms, when they started, and if this has been confirmed by a test if you have stockpiled any. (Do 
you remember two years ago the stockpiling of toilet roll and pasta ? How things move on…) 

 

Non-uniform days 

• Next Tuesday is NOT a non-uniform day. We have only just had one, and there will be another one 
for Ukraine on 6th May, combined with some of the fund-raisers which were unavoidably postponed. 
The next one will be at the end of the summer term. 

 

UNICEF 

• Mentioning Ukraine, we received a letter from UNICEF which included the following: 

“Thank you for your generous donation of £1520. You've enabled us to protect children in 
danger in Ukraine when they need us most. No child should have to see their homes damaged 
and their lives torn apart. Yet, as the crisis rapidly escalates, that is the situation facing 7.5 
million children in Ukraine. 
YOU HAVE MADE A DIFFERENCE TO CHILDREN IN DANGER 
The lives and futures of children and families in Ukraine hang in the balance. We must act 
quickly, and we must act now if we are going to help prevent a humanitarian catastrophe. 
Thank you again for your support.” 

 

Morning Drop-Off 

• A polite reminder to parents/carers not to use the staff car park to drop students (or pick them up). 
There’s limited room to turn, it adds an extra risk for people on foot, we have had several bumps and 
scrapes of vehicles this year which are a pain for all concerned (especially if names and details are 
not left), and we are increasingly seeing cars backing along Station Road to let someone out, which is 
a risk to student pedestrians, cyclists and others. The best place to drop students is in the coach park. 
Clearly, we make an exception for students with disabilities or mobility issues.  

 

Bah, Humbug 

• I know, it’s nearly Easter, but I was disappointed to receive another directive from the Department of 
Education advising schools against including any April Fool’s messages or jokes in communications 
or on websites. I think they are concerned about the level of misinformation in society, including on 
very serious world issues, and April Fool jokes risk confusing students and parents even more. At 
one level, I suppose, an April Fool is a deliberate piece of misinformation, but they are usually on 
obscure local issues and have humorous intent. Personally, I don’t really see the harm; some of Clyst 
Vale’s previous April Fools have even come true – our llama farm story, for example, as I gaze out at 
the alpaca every lunchtime. Although others, such as car parking meters in the car parks clearly have 
not. Anyway directive No.14 will be observed. But I am very worried how Primary Schools are going 
to handle the Santa Misinformation Dilemma should directive 14 be extended. 

 

Rook (or maybe crow) in the Giraffe House 

• At some point a large black bird strolled into the Giraffe House through an open door and couldn’t 
get out again (it was probably following a trail of crumbs from one of the students who eat muffins 
one microscopic fragment at a time). Although it wasn’t going to dive down and peck students’ 
heads, it was a H&S risk, so we had to shut off the Giraffe House yesterday and part of today. 



Of course, several hundred students all talking at once would have distressed it quite badly. A new 
bird-watching club became very popular at breaks and lunchtime. After extensive consultations with 
the RSPB, RSPCA and the Fire Service, eventually one of our intrepid caretakers made a hole in the 
roof and the bird escaped back into the wild. Needless to say, several places in the Giraffe House 
were spattered with good luck tokens, and the room was thoroughly cleaned. 

 

There have been some fantastic things going on – Rosslyn Park Sevens, Youth Cultural Champions 
leading staff training, and of course Legally Blonde. It has been a very tough few weeks, particularly with 
staff absences, and we have been very close to needing to send a year group home – my colleagues have 
been magnificent. There are a few staff changes to report. I bet you can’t wait until 
Tuesday ! 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Kevin Bawn 
Principal 



Although we are a little further afield in Exmouth due to the temporary closure of the Barnfield, please remember that 
Exmouth is not only home to Rockfish, but also the battered chip (!) What better antidote to the stresses and strains of a 
working day than a stroll along the sea front, taking in the sights and sounds of the Marina before heading to a restaurant 
for a pre-theatre supper - a glass of champagne accompanied by a pea, chorizo and scallop starter, a grilled sea bass and 
samphire main and a lemon posset for pudding (or a can of Thatcher’s and fish and chips). Rounded off by a fantastic 
evening's entertainment by the sea side! This is surely heaven?! 

Tickets are available here https://www.ledleisure.co.uk/exmouth-pavilion/book-now/Legally-Blonde 

Tickets for our incredible production of LEGALLY BLONDE are now on sale!! It would be amazing if families came 
along. Legally Blonde is a bright, bold, exuberant musical all about dispelling stereotypes and the cast are simply 
amazing. We have over 80 students involved across all years - 7-13, plus a stunning live band - including a simply 
brilliant Year 7 drummer!!  

https://www.ledleisure.co.uk/exmouth-pavilion/book-now/Legally-Blonde


Local Learning Community Primary School visit 

 

We had the pleasure of hosting 80+ Year 1/2 pupils from 4 different Primary Schools this Tuesday for a "Lineball" 
competition. The pupils were split up into 9 different teams, with 3 courts going at the same time with some 
wonderful passing and moving from the Year 1's.  

The Schools involved were Broadclyst, Westclyst, Clyst St Mary and Stoke Canon. 
Broadclyst.  A team won all their games, Congratulations to them!  

Each team also had a certificate handed out to the person that showed best Sports-
manship which is a strong focus with our LLC activities. 
The afternoon couldn't have run without the help of 8 wonderful Year 10's from the Sports Studies course. A mas-
sive well done and Thankyou to; Daisy Monnery, Izzy Jackson-Lawson, Erin Davey-Jepson, Brooke Greenham, Noah 
Roberts, Joa Cassap, Jonathan Ovenden and Ethan Lovegrove! 
 

Sports awards Thursday 21st April at 
Clyst Vale community College 6-8pm 
 

You would have received an email if you 
have been invited to this event. It is an 
invite only event and it is for Year 9, 10 & 
11 students only. 

 

The event will take place on Thursday 21st 
April at Clyst Vale Community College 
starting at 6 pm- 8pm. 
 
It is a lovely evening where the PE 
Department are able to celebrate the 
sporting success of the year with the 
students. 
 
Due to large numbers of attendance it is a 
student only invite event and we ask 
parents/ carers to confirm attendance via 
Evolve this year. 
 
Dress code ‘Smart’. 
 
 
Miss Broomfield 
       



U16 Boys & U18 Girls at HSBC Rosslyn Park Rugby 7s: 
 
Last week, between 23 and 25 March, our U16 Boys and U18 Girls rugby squads, 
travelled to London to participate in the Rosslyn Park National School 7s Tournament, 
respectively. 
 

U16 Boys: 

 
It all started at 5.20am at Dog Village Sports Hall 
car park, on Wednesday, with the 15 of the U16 
lads crammed into the 16-seater minibus for the 4 
hour drive to the event. A quiet and relaxing 
stretch across the A303, M3 and A3 meant the 
lads arrived well in advance of their first kick off 
versus Yarm School.  

Straight from the kick off, flying, physical  
winger, Josh Blatchford gained concussion 
following a collision in the air. Despite the early set back the lads played some good 7s, registered a score 
but lost 47-5. The second game was even tougher versus Ivybridge College, with a 52-0 setback. The last 
game was our best of the tournament, ironically against the group winners, Oundle School. We were 
competitive throughout and held them after the break, evening the game up with a late score. 
 

The rest of the day involved the lads watching the Boys U18 Vase and Bowl finals on RE1, the main 
pitch, which was an outstanding experience for all, along with a Nando's meal in Wandsworth. The lads 
were outstanding and a true credit to the College throughout the two days, ending back safely at 
Dog Village for lunchtime on Thursday. Well done to the squad: Tom Brooking (c), Ned Brown, Josh 
Blatchford, Ben Heywood-Rose, Sam Knee, Max Kerslake, George Wright, Jonny Baker, Oliver Watt, Jamie 
Horwell, Harrison Rees, Reese Aldridge, Ben Waycott, Regan Seagrave, Jed Wade. 
 
A big thanks must go to Marc Dibble, Head of Exeter Chiefs U16 and U18 Academy, who accompanied 
Mr Pearce on the trip. 

 
 

U18 Girls: 

 

The girls' turn to travel was on Thursday 
evening, with Mrs Elliot driving the bus from 
the sports hall and on the same road which the 
lads had travelled a few hours earlier! A hotel 
stay gave the girls the opportunity to rest 
before playing on the Friday. 
 
 



 
The girls’ squad was bolstered by four girls from local Cullompton and Exeter Saracens set up and 
we weren't disappointed by their input! The squad were following in the footsteps of previous teams, 
including 2014 winners(!) and most recently the 2019 side which reached the Plate semi-final. 
The first game versus Oaklands (Saracens Academy and eventual losing cup finalists) was a tough 
affair, with the girls adjusting to the game and losing 39-7. The second versus Millfield School was out-
standing, with the girls leading at half time and dominating proceedings but eventually losing out 19-
12, meaning that we progressed to the Bowl last 16 and a game against Samuel Whitbread Academy. 
The game started brightly for Clyst Vale, leading at half time by 12-7. Unfortunately, we ran out of 
legs and pace against a dynamic side, with them scoring twice late on to progress and stop our pro-
gression deeper into the tournament, with a 28-19 loss. Samuel Whitbread Academy went on to win 
the Bowl, with their result versus us being the tightest game that they had! 
 

The girls, like the lads, were a true credit to the College and acquitted themselves impeccably, 
both on and off the pitch. Congratulations to the squad: Sophie Elliot(c), Izzy Cocking, Izzy Price, 
Harriet King, Freya Berrisford, Maddie Forty, Polly Hurren, Tegan Bloom, Molly Ballatyne, Emily 
Adcock, Robin Stockman, Harli Rooke. 
 
Again, a huge thank you to Mrs Elliot who accompanied the girls on the trip! 
 
Adam Pearce  



 

We currently have vacancies for the 

following positions: 

 Assistant to Head of Post-16 
 

Finance Assistant 

Exam Invigilators 
  

We are adding to our team of exam invigilators, both for formal exams 
throughout May and June, and mock exams at other times of the 
year.  Hours are flexible and agreed in advance with invigilators.   

Full training will be given. 
  

The financial reward is £11.21 per hour to include holiday allowance. 
  

Closing date: 9am on Monday 4th April 2022 
  

Interviews: Wednesday 20th April 2022 

CVCC Vacancies 

Full details for all vacancies, including job 

descriptions and further information about 

how to apply, can be found on our website: 

www.clystvale.org/vacancies 



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
GREEN SCHOOL 

7GCMC Jacob Kyffin 

8GABr 

Alex Symons 

No permission to publish name 

No permission to publish name 

8GDH Charlie King 

9GAW Kadi Fofana 

9GBA Rilley Harris  

11GGT Ollie Readman & Felix Bilton 

11GMN Jacob Hathaway 

RED SCHOOL 

7RBAT No permission to publish name 

7RHSP Ellie Rowe 

8RSGA Cerys Smaldon 

8RZB No permission to publish name 

9RAO No permission to publish name 

9RMAH No permission to publish name 

10RER No permission to publish name 

10RGG No permission to publish name 

11RSS Daisy Pott 

11RTMA Freya Berrisford 

YELLOW SCHOOL 

7YTZI No permission to use name 

7YMBr Tabitha Cave 

8YPN Ben Sandford 

8YSSC Isabel Willis 

9YDS jGeorge Craig 

9YSP Amelia Garnowski 

10YMPr Dam Martin 

10YNS No permission to use name 

11YRB No permission to use name 

11YCW Harrison Rees 



HPV vaccination for Year 9 and Year 10 students  

Dear Parents/guardians, 

Thank you for your continued support with the Immunisation programme. 

Our Immunisation Team recently attended your child’s school to deliver the Human Papilloma 
Virus (HPV) immunisations for both Yr 9 and Yr 10 pupils.   

If your child was absent or did not receive their scheduled immunisation for another reason, 
we would like to invite you to bring them to one or our clinic appointments as detailed below: 

To book please contact our School 
Aged Immunisation Team on  

0300 247 0082 

The HPV vaccine programme consists 
of 2 vaccinations to be administered at 
least 6 months apart.  

The first normally given in year 8 and 
the second in year 9. 

If your child has not received either of 
these vaccines then they are eligible to 
receive them. 

If you would like further information 
please contact the team on 0300 247 
0082 or vcl.immunisations@nhs.net. 

 Spaces are limited, so please contact 
us at your earliest convenience to book 
your child’s appointment. 

Devon Immunisation Team 
HCRG Care Group 

mailto:vcl.immunisations@nhs.net






CALENDAR DATES 

 Do you use Twitter? Then why not follow us @clystvale to find out what’s going 
on in the College community. 

DATE EVENT 

Tues 29 March - Fri 01 April Legally Blonde - Musical Production 

Tues 05 April LAST DAY OF SPRING TERM 

Wed 06 April - Wed 20 April EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Thurs 21 April   FIRST DAY OF SUMMER TERM 

Thurs 21 April  6pm - 8pm Sports Awards Evening 

w/c 25 April   Y10 Mock Exams 

Thurs 28 April  4pm - 7pm Year 7 Parents' Evening 

Mon 02 May   Early May Bank Holiday 

Sat 07 & Sun 08 May  ALL DAY -  Ten Tors Weekend 

Sat 21 May   DofE Silver Assessed 

Mon 30 May - Fri 03 June   SUMMER HALF TERM 

Thurs 16 June   New Intake Non Feeder Schools Evening  6pm - 7.30pm 

Fri 24 June   Year 13 Prom 

w/b 27 June   Year 12 Mocks 

Thurs 30 June - Sun 03 July  DofE Gold 

Mon 04 & Tues 05 July   UNICEF Gold Visit 

Weds 06 - Fri 08 July   New Intake Induction Days 

Mon 11 July  New Intake Parents' Evening  6.00pm - 8.00pm  

Weds 13 July   Sports Day 

Thurs 14 July Reserve Sports Day 

Fri 15 July   Year 12 UCAS Day 

w/b 18 July  Y10 and Y12 Work Experience 

Mon 18 - Fri 22 July   Gold D of E Brecon Expedition 

Fri 22 July LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM 



Attendance, Absence and 
Requests for Absence 

 
Please let the College know of any absence on the first day it occurs. 

If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each 
subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot 

simply assume a student's sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the 
reason for absence is due to continuing illness. 

 
If you do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason 

for absence. This is important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. 
 

Please note, the College may ask you to provide medical proof if a student is absent from 
College due to illness. 

 
Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct 
link between attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical 

appointments means that often students can attend school first, and return afterwards. 
By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping their attendance levels as 

high as possible. Therefore, we ask that parents/carers send their child into school for 
morning registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the 
morning. Similarly, appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be 
arranged after Period 4 - during lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school 

after a lunchtime appointment, if they can. 
 

Thank you for your support in helping your child maximise their attendance and learning. 
 

For Years 7 - 11 Absences 
Please ring: 

Sharon Leaman/Racheal Long (Attendance Officers) 
Direct line: 01392 463911 

Email: studentabsence@clystvale.org 
 

For Year 12 - 13 Absences 
Please ring Jassy Barrington on 01392 462697  

Email:  barringtonj@clystvale.org  
copying in: haynesc@clystvale.org  



COLLEGE DRESS 

Clyst Vale aims to maintain a simple pattern of College dress to promote a clear sense of identity and 
enable students to come sensibly dressed, at reasonable cost, for a range of learning activities. If a 
student is improperly dressed, correct uniform will be provided for that day or the student may be sent 
home to change his/her clothing, at the discretion of the Principal. If parents are in any doubt about the 
suitability of an item of uniform they should check with the College before buying it. 
 
 Uniform for all students in Years 7 to 11 
• White collared shirt 
• School colour tie 

• Clyst Vale V-neck jumper with College logo. 
• Boys trousers - Banner Slimbridge (Black)/Banner  Falmouth (Black). 

• Girls trousers - Trutex GTN (2 pocket black)/David Luke DL965 black). 
• Skirts - Blue Tartan and knee length 

• Trutex Senior stitched down/Taylor Tartan (blue) skirt and may be worn no more than 2" above the 
knee.  Knee length black tailored shorts may be worn. 

• Black sturdy shoes or all black trainers. 
• White socks or black tights with skirts. 

• Clyst Vale reversible jacket or other outdoor coat. 
 
 
All uniform and PE Kit can be purchased from Thomas Moore, Exeter.  Thomas Moore offers both a personal 
service in their shop and also the opportunity to order on line at www.thomasmooretoymaster.co.uk 
 
 
• Eyebrow jewellery, facial, tongue, nose and lip studs are not permitted. 
• Leather jackets, all denim garments and all hoodies are not permitted. 

• Hats should not be worn indoors. 
• Outer coats should be predominantly plain in colour and without large logos. 

• A plain white t-shirt or vest may be worn under the shirt. 
• On health and safety grounds, shoes should be appropriate for a work place. Flipflops, open toes, 

Uggs, Dr Martens (or equivalent) are not permitted. 
• Jewellery may be worn, providing it is not excessive or potentially hazardous. However, it is a legal 

requirement that all jewellery must be removed before undertaking sporting activities. It is the 
responsibility of the wearer to do this. 

 
The Principal, in consultation with the Governors of the College, will decide on the suitability of the 
appearance of a student attending the College - extreme hair styles, of either cut or colour, are not 
permitted. 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Principal: Kevin Bawn, BA PhD 

Address: Clyst Vale Community College, Station Road, Broadclyst, Exeter, Devon 

EX5 3AJ 

Tel: 01392 461407  Email: admin@clystvale.org    Web: www.clystvale.org      

Library: 01392 464010  


